

St. Dennis Parish Council

Chairperson – Julia Clarke Parish Clerk/RFO – Lynn Clarke Tel: 01726 821700

Email: clerk@stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk

Website: https://stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk/
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:30am - 12:30pm

Newsletter

September 2021

Local Heritage

Cornwall Council is looking for suggestions of physical items of historic or local importance in St Dennis parishes. The Parish Council has been asked to identify valuable aspects of the past which have interest in the local area. It may be an object, building, landscape or archaeology; however, it cannot relate to anything which is not permanent or is movable such as ships or trees.

If you have suggestions of sites that could be recognised as a Local Heritage Listing, please contact the Parish Council office. Thank you.

Thanks

Thank you to Trevor Rabey for taking photographs around the Parish. These will be added to the revised Information Boards shortly.

Playing Field

Soon CCTV will be installed at the Playing Field. This is to prevent any vandalism occurring.

Consultation: Dunstan Close and School Lane

The Parish Council has received numerous complaints about the overgrown area between Dunstan Close and School Lane. Therefore, we are undertaking a parish consultation to gauge people's views on the area. Please go to:

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=hA6fl5ilf0aO6_2G-5WFEXmAVkeUj51JgO7rCl2Xuc1UNTZRNDAwUTAxVUpOUUY0OUhBVldKSVVMNy4u

Deadline is: 1st September 2021. Copies of the questionnaire can be obtained from the Claytawc Office.

Neighbourhood Plan

The Neighbourhood Plan Working Party are inviting residents to attend an open meeting. If anyone is interested in attending the public consultation meeting it is being held on the Saturday morning mid-September 2021 at the St Dennis Working Men's Club. Date to be confirmed.

Memorial Parade: 14/11/2021

The Parish Council will be closing Parish roads for the Parade. Anyone wishing to volunteer to marshall the event, please contact the PC office.

Pooper Scooper

Due to the regular issue of dog fouling the Parish Council will be introducing use of a smartphone app and website which identifies location of bins for disposal of doggy deposits.

Further information and the link can be found by visiting: www.natural-apptitude.co.uk/project/pooper-snooper/

Cemetery Please note that routine grass cutting will be undertaken on the morning of the 8^{th} and 22^{nd} September 2021 so the Cemetery will be closed. Please note that this is weather dependent. **Parish Councilor vacancy** There is a Parish Council vacancy. If you are interested in becoming a Parish Councillor and assist in the work of the Council, please contact the Parish Clerk. Quote: It's not how long you live, it's how brightly you burn.